Professionally Proactive

By Donald C. Collins

The best way for an official to address association discipline is to not be disciplined at all. Be a professional. Officials who are professionals greatly reduce their likelihood of being disciplined, and the habits they develop by being professional will help them.

But if an official faces discipline, it all starts with notice — the starting point for due process. Notice starts with the constitution, bylaws and procedures. Associations and officials have an obligation to give

Officials have a professional obligation to read the bylaws and understand their obligations. This is vital with technical obligations. such as paying dues and attending

Being professional greatly reduces the likelihood of being disciplined.

meetings and clinics. These technical obligations should be in the bylaws and officials must read them.

Officials who are aware of their technical obligations can meet their obligations or be proactive when they can't perform them. Don't wait for the penalty then try to appeal. Get out in front. For example: If you can't pay your dues, tell somebody and ask for relief. If you can't make a game, know the process for turning back an assignment. Professionals who proactively get informed drastically reduce their chances of being disciplined.

Officials are also subject to discipline from a broad array of matters that can best be classified as professional standards. These standards are generally enshrined in codes of ethics, clauses about discriminatory conduct and clauses regarding not engaging in conduct unbecoming a professional. The

professional will educate him or herself on professional standards and best practices. This is easier if the association has policy books, guidelines and other material to flesh out some of these clauses.

Even the most professional officials may still fall prey to association discipline, especially in associations that give members the ability to file their own individual grievances. The professional will have read the bylaws and have some basic understanding of how charges are resolved. Attorneys file motions to clarify how cases should proceed. Officials need to do the same.

Officials must ask their boards about hearing and appeals procedures. Officials need to know whether and when written documents can be provided, and whether they can have a representative at the hearing. Officials also need to know whether they can have non-association witnesses, and if their fellow officials can speak on their behalf.

The lack of written hearing and appeals procedures isn't fatal to the association or the official. Both sides need to address the matter in advance. The association's board has the ultimate right to set the hearing procedures. The board should set those ground rules prior to the hearing or appeal.

Next, officials should make sure that an association follows its rules. Officials can defend themselves by making a case that rules enforcement should be consistent with the purpose of a rule.

Being professional, knowledgeable and proactive are the keys for an official to avoid discipline, and to defend him or herself if he or she ever faces charges or has to appeal.

Donald C. Collins is executive director of the San Francisco Section of the California Interscholastic Federation. He is a longtime basketball official and lawyer. This material is for informational purposes only and is not legal advice.

Video in Public Settings

With the saturation of personal communication devices throughout society, and the ability to take and share video simply and easily, potential legal issues grow. Sporting events are a prime area for videos. Teams, coaches, parents, scouts and sport services all regularly record and replay games for a multitude of reasons.

The officials association's non-commercial use of videos is legal. As a general rule, the noncommercial use of video images of people who perform in a public setting is perfectly legal because players and coaches perform in public settings. The nature of the officials', players' and coaches' performance is tantamount to consent of public criticism.

EC

Ň

Εſ

2 NI EI 7. 3

U!

E) 8-

Ef

SC

ŇC

(N

5.

ΝĆ

for

An officials association can still get in trouble though. Here are four points to consider:

A non-public setting. An officials association may need to be careful if it is shooting video at a camp or clinic as such performances may not be public.

A public contest may have filming restrictions. Many colleges and professional leagues restrict video of their contests. Make sure that it's OK to record well before the start of the game.

Don't go overboard by using too many shots. Simply put. most people understand that one picture of an MLB umpire is just that - one shot. Most people also understand that 100 pictures of a Major League umpire can turn into that umpire's personal training

Limit the extraneous comments. Training videos should be limited to rules, mechanics and standards. The comments should not be personal insults about a coach or official.

An officials association that is showing its members a random collection of video plays and play situations is almost undoubtedly making a non-commercial use of the images, provided the video is not shown or distributed to anybody outside the organization. When in doubt, make sure to ask about any restrictions and get an OK in writing,

PRESENTED BY

Go to www.naso.org and click on member benefits for more on MICP